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Local news

Hello everyone,

For those of you who have been around for a while you may remember my arrival at Selby nearly seven
years ago. When | arrived | said | would remain here until my retirement, and | am pleased to announce that
| stuck to my word.

On that basis | am due to retire from North Yorkshire Police on Wednesday 4th June so this will be my final
Newsletter update in this capacity.

As | reflect over the 7 years | am proud of some of the work we have delivered.

Crime is down generally. We have over the years put a lot of emphasis on rural night time patrols particularly
in the boarder areas. These have been a success and | expect they will remain and continue to assist in
further reductions in crime. 2-in-1 burglaries were our main concentration, these are where houses are
broken in to in order to steal car keys and subsequently the cars. This has reduced significantly and many
offenders are sat in prison as a result. Sadly there was one reported only this week in Lumby, the vehicle was
recovered within hours in Leeds. May this be a reminder to ensure your cars and houses are secure and car
keys hidden away.

ASB has also been low recently — 2 or 3 years ago we had a real issue with ASB in Selby town which we had
to hit hard and we got a good grip of it, since then we have been able to manage it well. ASB will always be
present and will always be reported and although we identified an increase in Sherburn recently we
generally respond well to the challenge.

Drugs supply has taken up much of our time over the years and we have seen a change in how drugs are
supplied with the ‘County Line’ model becoming more and more prevalent. We have genuinely been really
successful with policing this and have been recognised as leaders amongst other Neighborhood Policing
Teams within North Yorkshire. Our last offender; from Nottinghamshire, is currently sat in prison pending
trial and is expected to be sent down for many years. We believe that we have another one trying to settle in
Selby Town so we are currently proactively patrolling the areas where the intelligence leads us and doing
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Local crime/antisocial behaviour updates

Upcoming events

None planned at this time.

Contact details

PC Nicholas Woods - Tadcaster Police Constable
Email: nicholas.woods@northyorkshire.police.uk

Inspector Robert Campbell - Selby District Inspector
robert.campbell@northyorkshire.police.uk

To ring the police phone 101 for non-emergencies and 999 if there is an immediate risk.

You can also report incidents on line at our website.
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On that basis I am due to retire from North Yorkshire Police on Wednesday 4th June so this will be my final Newsletter update in this capacity.

As I reflect over the 7 years I am proud of some of the work we have delivered.

Crime is down generally. We have over the years put a lot of emphasis on rural night time patrols particularly in the boarder areas. These have been a success and I expect they will remain and continue to assist in further reductions in crime. 2-in-1 burglaries were our main concentration, these are where houses are broken in to in order to steal car keys and subsequently the cars. This has reduced significantly and many offenders are sat in prison as a result. Sadly there was one reported only this week in Lumby, the vehicle was recovered within hours in Leeds. May this be a reminder to ensure your cars and houses are secure and car keys hidden away.

ASB has also been low recently – 2 or 3 years ago we had a real issue with ASB in Selby town which we had to hit hard and we got a good grip of it, since then we have been able to manage it well. ASB will always be present and will always be reported and although we identified an increase in Sherburn recently we generally respond well to the challenge.

Drugs supply has taken up much of our time over the years and we have seen a change in how drugs are supplied with the ‘County Line’ model becoming more and more prevalent. We have genuinely been really successful with policing this and have been recognised as leaders amongst other Neighborhood Policing Teams within North Yorkshire. Our last offender; from Nottinghamshire, is currently sat in prison pending trial and is expected to be sent down for many years. We believe that we have another one trying to settle in Selby Town so we are currently proactively patrolling the areas where the intelligence leads us and doing what we can to safeguard potential victims of this form of exploitation. 

I recognise that sometimes we don’t satisfy everyone’s needs and expectations, I imagine the Lumby resident who’s car was stolen recently will not be as positive about by boastful claims about increased patrols in the border areas for example. I was at a drop in centre on Flaxley Road only 2 days ago and it is clear that the community are concerned about speeding drivers and off road motorbikes in particular. We do collectively hear this and we do try to tackle as much as we can. 

But for now I will sign off and hang up my boots, knowing that my replacement; Inspector Rob Campbell, knows the challenges we face as he has worked in Selby for many years of his service (and has previously been part of my team for a number of years). He is professional, committed and eager to serve his the communities. For me I would like to thank you all for your patience and support and I would also like to thank my team who over the years have worked hard to put the Selby District in the policing position it is in now, which in my humble opinion is in a better state than it was seven years ago. Good Bye and Thank You all.

Kind Regards
Inspector Martin Wedgwood.
	Contact details Local NPT InspectorPCSO and contact details photo if possible social media details useful contacts: PC Nicholas Woods - Tadcaster Police Constable
Email: nicholas.woods@northyorkshire.police.uk

Inspector Robert Campbell - Selby District Inspector 
robert.campbell@northyorkshire.police.uk

To ring the police phone 101 for non-emergencies and 999 if there is an immediate risk. 

You can also report incidents on line at our website. 

	Local crimeantisocial behaviour updates Previous month crimes trendsincidents of note including crime prevenon advice: 


	Upcoming events Details of community engagement events over the coming month: None planned at this time. 


